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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE PARCHMENT CITY COMMISSION HELD ON MONDAY NOVEMBER 2, 2020.

1. Call to order

Mayor Britigan called the meeting to order via Zoom (online due to Coronavirus shutdown) at 7:00 p.m. 
2. Roll Call.
Present:     
Mayor Britigan, Vice Mayor Jordan, Commissioners Bagley, Evans, Fooy, and Madaras. City Manager Stoddard, City Treasurer/Clerk Stutz, Attorney Soltis. 
Absent:

None.

3.
Minutes
Moved by Commissioner Bagley, supported by Vice Mayor Jordan to approve the amended minutes of the October 19, 2020 Regular Meeting. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 6-0.
4.
Additions or changes to the agenda. 

None. Moved by Commissioner Evans, supported by Commissioner Bagley to approve the agenda as written. 
Motion Carried.
5.
Citizen Comments – Items ON the Agenda
None. 
6.
Consent Agenda 
A.
Commissioner Madaras asked about traffic on the KATS report – she asked for feedback on Kalamazoo City’s adding speed humps in 4 areas. Moved by Vice Mayor Jordan, supported by Commissioner Evans to receive the consent agenda items. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 6-0.
7.
Unfinished Business
None.
8.
New Business 

A.
IT Company Agreement - approval. City Manager Stoddard referenced the memo included in the packet, adding that one of the biggest concerns we have is that our current group doesn’t allow us to budget items – all improvements end up being emergent. She went on to add that staff doesn’t feel that we are a priority for the current group, saying after power outages staff has been unable to get back online until late in the day if on the same day at all. CM Stoddard added that it meets the local preference policy of the city and talked about monthly reporting. Treasurer Stutz added that current monthly costs are similar to the Corporate Technologies price, and CT offers a 24 hour phone hotline. Vice Mayor Jordan asked if the low price was concerning. Treasurer Stutz explained that Corporate Technologies has experience in the field and that they’re confident 80+% of issues can be solved over the phone.  Moved by Vice Mayor Jordan, supported by Commissioner Bagley to approve the two year IT Agreement with Corporate Technologies as presented, and authorize the City Manager to execute the document. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 6-0.
B.
SCBA Purchase for Fire Department – approve. City Manager Stoddard explained that these items have been budgeted for and then turned the floor over to Chief Obreiter. Chief Obreiter explained that they’ve been working on identifying equipment that needs replacing, and great progress has been made. To stay within the budget, he reduced the request from 6 to 5 sets of gear. The sixth will be replaced next budget year. Mayor Britigan asked about grant monies available and the useful life of the equipment. The Chief said that he has checked for outside funding, and the current grant cycle isn’t open until December. He added that the gear should last 12-15 years. Moved by Commissioner Madaras, supported by Commissioner Evans to approve the purchase of 5 SCBA packages from West Shore Fire Inc. for a total not to exceed $37,422.48 and authorize the City Manager to execute the documents related to the agreement. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.
Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 6-0.
C.
Commissioner Candidate Interviews. Mayor Britigan explained that we are within the 45 day window of time required to replace the vacant seat, adding that the next city election will be November of 2021. The Commission then interviewed Andy Sanford and Mike Conner separately. Afterward, the Commission delayed to make their decision until the next meeting, November 16. The Mayor then thanked the candidates.
9.
Citizen Comments 

Andy Sanford, 123 Espanola, asked what was considered “local” with regard to contracts.

Mike Conner, 1150 Parchmount, asked about bus shelters and whether they were going to be updated on Commerce.  
10.
Mayor and Commissioner Comments 
Commissioner Madaras thanked the candidates for their attendance.


Commissioner Fooy agreed, said he appreciates them and looks forward to working with one of them.


Commissioner Bagley also thanked the candidates for their time and interest, and wished them good luck.


Commissioner Evans echoed the sentiment.
Vice Mayor Jordan also thanked the candidates and noted he appreciates having two candidates.
Mayor Britigan, too, thanked the candidates for their time and interest, and then wished the clerk and deputy clerk a smooth and safe election tomorrow.
11.  
City Manager Comments/Reports 
City Manager Stoddard reminded everyone that voting is at PUMC, 225 Glendale, and the polls are open from 7 am to 8 pm. She then invited all who had questions or concerns to call to discuss with her, she is happy to meet via zoom or in person with 6 feet of distance. 
12.
Adjournment
There being no further business to come before the Commission, it was moved by Commissioner Madaras and supported by all to adjourn the meeting at 7:57 p.m.










Shannon Stutz, City Clerk

